DRAFT MINUTES


MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 01/14

Held on Monday 6th January 2014 in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm

PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr Altham, Aronson, Buchanan, Dickson, Easthope, Hall, Heider, O’Dell, Ogborn and White.  District Cllr Ellis and Stevens and County Cllr Shuter also attended for part of the meeting.

Wendy Hague from East Cambs District Council came to the meeting to talk about the completion of the masterplan.  David Wilson Homes had written to them to say that their decision to cease work on the masterplan had been rash and they are not going to proceed with plans for 150 homes but were sticking to the original plan to build 50.   
ECDC had sent a revised copy of the draft layout which Wendy showed to everybody.  Parish Council need to decide how we want to progress with this.  The line of the greenbelt is not clearly defined at present and will be set at the Examination in Public which is hard to do when the masterplan is not complete although it is shown in the Core Strategy.  English Heritage and CC Archaeology are keen to have a gradual tapering into the greenbelt and no encroachment on the Scheduled Ancient Monument.  
Wendy explained how the masterplan had not been able to proceed after the developers had pulled out as it was a partnership arrangement and legally it was hard to move forward as the developers had paid for documents etc. to be produced.   However, they are now back on board  although the deadlines to get information to the Planning Inspector are now unrealistic.  Wendy also confirmed that there will have to be another public consultation.  Access for allotments was discussed as it was felt by ECDC that separate access would be beneficial off of Bell Road.  Comments from Parish Council need to be forwarded by 14th January at 2pm as that is when the Development and Transport Committee are meeting and this will be discussed.
1.
APOLOGIES:
None.
2.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
Agreed and signed.

3.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:
None.

4.
MATTERS ARISING:

a)  Maintenance of footpath around moat
We have not heard anything back from David Wilson Homes after requesting a site visit and the Clerk will contact them again.
ACTION:  CLERK TO MAKE CONTACT AGAIN

b)  S106 Working Party
Cllr Heider has arranged a meeting for 20th January.  Cllr Bryant has sent a letter to the Village College regarding play facilities.

c)  Kissing gate – Ancient Meadows
Cllr Bryant has not been able to get hold of John Green on the telephone but had heard that he is away.  The Clerk will write to him.

ACTION:  CLERK TO WRITE

d)  Bus shelter A1303
A panel has fallen out of the shelter on the A1303.  The contractor who recently worked on the wooden bus shelter on the High Street has been asked to repair this but unfortunately has been unable to do this during the run up to Christmas and New Year.  Cllr Aronson will speak to him again tomorrow.

ACTION:  CLLR ARONSON TO MAKE CONTACT

e) Code of Conduct booklets

The Clerk distributed the updated booklets.

5.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:

County

C/Cllr Shuter has enquired with Highways regarding the traffic flow on the Quy roundabout. They said that this was originally based on a survey approximately 8 years ago.  It was agreed that the priority and the number of vehicles has changed in that time and C/Cllr Shuter will ask them to look at this again.  C/Cllr Shuter also reported that he has a meeting at the Children’s Centre this week and will report back at the next meeting as the County are looking at cutting costs by amalgamating approximately 8 of the 40 Centres.  He will campaign hard against the closure of the Bottisham Centre as it is new and very popular.
District

There was nothing significant to report over the festive period, there was general discussion regarding wheelie bins.

C/Cllr Shuter and D/Cllr’s Ellis and Stevens then left the meeting.

6.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:

a)  Red 2 Green
Cllr Bryant had met with Red 2 Green and outlined to them that we have a budget of £100 for the year available for them to use to plant outside the vicarage.  This should be done twice yearly.  They talked about the possibility of planting some permanent shrubs which would cut back on the cost and also putting in bulbs.

b)  Bottisham Village College open meeting
Several cllr’s said they will be attending.  Cllr Altham and Cllr Bryant had met recently with a governor and the Head of the Village College.  Cllr Altham felt that we as a Parish Council needed to encourage community activities more.  The possibility of a new noticeboard advertising village events and clubs was discussed.
c)  Recycling
Paul Duggan from Wiser recycling had written to us after our village collection day at the beginning of December.  They had collected nearly 5 tonnes of electronic equipment and collected from an estimated 15% of properties in the village (137 dwellings) which was very good for a first collection.  He was keen to set another date for May/June time and it was agreed that the Clerk should arrange a new collection date.  The collection generated an income of £178.64 for the Parish Council.  It was felt that we wanted to spend this on something for the village rather than just put it back into our bank account and this will be discussed at the next meeting.

d)  Public meeting 16th January

It was agreed that we should go ahead with the planned public meeting which had been well advertised even though we had heard tonight that the developer will not be putting though plans for 150 homes.  It was too late to cancel the meeting now and residents may still have some questions.  

7.
PLANNING:
Nothing to report.  1 Tunbridge Lane from the previous agenda had been sent back with no problems to report.

8.
ENVIRONMENT, CHURCHYARD AND CEMETERY COMMITTEE:

a)  Update from Chair
Cllr Aronson reported that the next meeting is next Monday 13th.  We had received a quote for trees that needed some work doing to them and were ready to go ahead with that.  In the meantime Cllr Aronson had received a complaint from a resident regarding the horse chestnut in the cemetery.  He had written to him explaining that we had had a professional report done on all trees in the village and quoted what the tree surgeon had recommended for the tree.  Cllr Aronson has now received a letter from the resident, also signed by others asking the the horse chestnut be removed.  Parish Council discussed this.  The work suggested by the tree surgeon who we had paid to give a report was £750, it would be a significant amount more to remove the tree and this was not his recommendation or that of Cathy White, ECDC Tree Officer.  It was agreed that we had received 2 reports, one of which we have paid for and should therefore follow the recommendations of the experts.  It was suggested that the resident could get his own report done by a professional tree surgeon if he desired which we would then consider but we could not remove the tree unless it had been recommended to do so.  It was agreed that the Clerk should go ahead with the quote we have received.  Cllr Buchanan had had a query from a relative whose mother’s grave had sunk.  It was felt she needs to contact the funeral directors who would be able to send a grave digger to sort this out.  The Clerk will contact her.
ACTION:  CLERK TO WRITE TO RESIDENT AND ALSO TO TREE SURGEON.  CLERK TO MAKE CONTACT RE. SUNKEN GRAVE
b)  Update on new cemetery
Cllr Altham has visited the National Trust Head Office at Bury St Edmunds.  A representative there stated that it was difficult for them to sell land but they have been looking at a similar scheme with another village elsewhere in the country and are looking into leasing some land long term.  They looked at maps and Cllr Altham felt it was a positive response and hopes to hear more soon.

9.
FINANCE:
a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts

Simon Bowyer – Bus Shelter repairs


854.05

Signed and verified by Cllr Buchanan and Bryant 11/12/13

Mrs C Fullwood – Salary



560.67

J Crown – Litter picking (5 weeks)


  65.62

O Rayment – Litter picking (5 weeks)

  65.62

Cambridgeshire ACRE – membership renewal
  48.00

Signed and verified by Cllr Buchanan and Bryant

b)  Precept

The Clerk confirmed that the precept will be set at £23000 as discussed at the November meeting.  It has now been confirmed that the grant we will receive from East Cambs will be £797.
10.
BELL ROAD MASTERPLAN:

Discussed at beginning of meeting.

11.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:
As listed.  Also received a grant form from the Photographic Club which will be discussed at the next finance meeting .  Also the neighbourhood panel newsletter and poster for the next meeting. This will be the last Neighbourhood Panel Meeting as the format is likely to be changed to 6 monthly.  The date is Tuesday 28th January 7-9pm at Mandeville Hall, Burwell and the roll-out of broadband across the county will be on the agenda.
12.
CORRESPONDENCE SENT OUT:

None listed.

13.
CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:
As listed.  Also received letter from resident as discussed under item 8(a) and letter from our speedwatch co-ordinator.  He is asking that Parish Council consider supplying residents in Bell Road, Tunbridge Lane, High Street and other areas with stickers saying 30mph to put on their wheelie bins.  If this was acceptable to ECDC who own the bins the cost would be down to us and figures have been supplied.  This will be put on the agenda for the next meeting as it only came in today for cllr’s to discuss although some cllr’s did point out that most resident’s bins in Bottisham were not situated at the front of their property so the bins would only be out once a week. The Clerk will send out the information before the next meeting.  We have not yet been given a start date for the traffic calming although it is likely to be this Spring.  Matthew Belton assures us that everything is in order.  The Clerk will ask him to let us know a date as soon as possible.

ACTION:  CLERK TO SEND OUT INFORMATION AND CONTACT MATTHEW BELTON AGAIN

14.
MATTERS OUTSTANDING:

Cllr Altham has spoken with a teacher at the College who said that GCSE students hadn’t the time to help with the website but she will ask if there are any Duke of Edinburgh students who may like to help as part of their volunteering service.

15.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting will be Monday 3rd February 2014.

The meeting finished at 10pm

